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On November 13, 2019 Annie Walter made a recommendation to the Board 
regarding the BHE contract.   

The Official Merchandise contract with Black Hills Embroidery has been redrafted as 
there have been changes since the last time it was signed.  The NLBRA have 
received all the official trademarks so BHE will remain as official.  The contract was 
attached for Board Members to see the changes. 

Sam Stoddard made a motion, to accept the renewed contract with BHE, on 

November 15th, 2019. Brant Bamberg seconded the motion.  

Yes Votes: 

Mark Massey, Sam Stoddard, Tim Rice, Sam Smith, Paul Bottini, Kelly Schauf, 

Brant Bamberg, Kevin Hollingsworth, John Stewart, Jerald Bierman, Jason Grubb, 

Fred Matthews, Jimmy Lovelady, Jodi Stoddard, Chris Stickland, Sam Smith 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jodi Stoddard 
NLBRA Executive Board Secretary 
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